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The enclosed ement in Docket NHTSA-20 18-0021 Camera
Monitor Systems. The docket contains documents relating to the advance notice of proposed
rulemaking (ANPRM) about the feasibility of using camera monitor systems (CMS) as an
alternative to rearview mirrors under Federal motor vehicle safety standard (FMVSS) No. 111,
"Rear Visibility". The attached report was developed by NHTSA and published in 2018. The
report examined a prototype CMS used in lieu of outside rearview mirrors on a light vehicle as it
relates to current FMVSS No.111 requirements and existing and pending European standards.

Researchers found that the CMS exceeded the field of view (FOV) requirements of FMVSS No.
111, but the larger FOV presented on an area similar to a standard mirror caused the objects to
appear smaller and more difficult to discern. During clear daytime driving, CMS presented a
clear image, comparable to that of outside rearview mirrors, with minimal sunlight glare and
improved visibility over mirrors in dusk and dawn conditions. The CMS exhibited some
performance issues during night and rainy conditions. Specifically, excessive blooming and lens
flaring form headlights of other traffic, and lens obscuration from water droplets remaining on
the camera lens while driving.

Should you have any questions, please contact Andrei Denes by telephone at 202-366-9544.
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